
Molly Kathleen Malone, 37 of Boulder, CO, formerly of 

Grand Rapids, died January 15th at her home after an 

extended battle with Lupus.  She graduated with 

honors from Forest Hills Northern High School and 

attended Eastern Michigan University.  Molly was an 

avid reader and a gifted creative writer.  She was 

beloved as a babysitter and as a volunteer tutor of 

math, reading and Spanish.  She was preceded in 

death by her father John Vincent and will be lovingly 

remembered by her mother Kristine; brother Patrick; 

grandmother Kathleen Johnson; and numerous aunts, uncles and 

cousins.  A Memorial Mass will be held Monday April 24, 2017 at 11am at 

St. Alphonsus Church, 224 Carrier St. NE, Grand Rapids, MI 49505, with 

Fr. Patrick Grile as celebrant.  Visitation will be held one hour before the 

service at the church.  Memorial contributions may be made to Lupus 

Foundation of America or St. Alphonsus Church. 


